MINUTES OF MEETING:  eLearning Advisory Committee, Friday, February 22, 2008

PRESENT ON LEE CAMPUS:  Ellie Bunting, Mary Myers, Rona Axelrod, Peggy Romeo, Dave Oliver, Beverly Hall, Frank Dowd, Dale Hoover, Sharon Rooks, (Ann Eastman and Alex Brylske new members).

PRESENT ON CHARLOTTE CAMPUS:  George Manacheril, Sam King, Lee Campbell, Mary Harder.

PRESENT ON COLLIER CAMPUS:  Mari DeWees, Deborah Johnson, Henry Linck

This meeting was presented via teleconference at all 3 campuses.

Ellie Bunting welcomed everyone and began the meeting at 2:20.  

Mary Myers handed out a “testing center request form” and discussed the testing center’s process.  The form is used by Barb Brennan so she can get the tests ready in a timely manner and have the tests ready for the proctors to distribute to students.
A faculty member had a problem with a student in Labelle who received the wrong test by the proctor.  The group discussed ways of setting up for testing.  Mary mentioned the high cost that eLearning is paying for the testing center to have proctors.  Ideas and policies for the testing center will be discussed next month.

The next item discussed was Blended Learning.  What is the definition of a blended course?  25 – 50% in classroom, schedule must show contact hours.  25% in class, face to face, as a starting point.  

The group discussed whether blended learning be under eLearning or stay with current dean?  It was suggested that the scheduling of the blended course remain with the dean but that e-Learning sign off on the course shell and design. The committee agreed that anyone who teaches a blended must be certified to teach online and have the course meet the course development criteria developed by e-Learning.  Faculty must meet with eLearning for content and design.  It is important that blended instructors understand the importance of materials to supplement the course.  E-Learning can help with assessment and other discussions.  It was also suggested we recognize some of the good publisher websites as possible course management systems for blended courses. Students will buy access codes to the publisher sites .  By using the publisher’s website, it will save Edison money.  If this is the case, we might need publisher certification rather than Web Ct certification. In any case, the pedagogy would be the same.
Teaching blended courses will reduce seat time, and with budget cuts, it will be a good way to make better use of space.  Class size was recommended to be 25, but this can negotiated later.  Students taking blended courses must complete an online survey to see if they are ready for online learning.  Screening blended students was discussed and consulting with the professor prior to class.

Mary discussed the new design for class look-up on the new Edison online site.  Mary discussed the new Edison online website and displayed it to members on Lee campus.

The new version of WebCT Blackboard will be up as of today, February 22, 2008.  Training will begin in March with a “WebCT Kickoff”.  Information will be on the Edison website.  All faculty who use WebCT will need to be trained.  eLearning will begin a blog for information.  

Mary asked that faculty let her know what courses they want converted.  The new courses must be up and running by August.  All existing courses must be up before any new course development will be done.

Ellie will draft a document for everyone on blended course procedures.  Dave Oliver brought up the point that there are alternative forms of blended learning.  Discussions will continue at our next meeting and the final approval on blended courses will be at the March 28th meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 3:25.

Next meeting March 28, 2008.

Minutes submitted by Susan De Nicola

